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NEWS RELEASE 
 
Contact: Rob Winstead, Assistant County Engineer 
Contact Number: 319-356-6046 
Contact Email: rwinstead@johnsoncountyiowa.gov  
 
Thursday, October 9, 2025 
 
For Immediate Release 
 
Bayertown Road SW over a branch of Picayune Creek will be CLOSED for bridge 
reconstruction starting Wednesday, October 15, 2025 
 
Johnson County, Iowa – Weather permitting, the Bayertown Road SW bridge over a branch 
of Picayune Creek will be CLOSED to traffic starting Wednesday, October 15, 2025. This 
location is approximately 5 miles west/southwest of Hills, Iowa in Sharon Township, 
Johnson County. Work includes complete bridge reconstruction, approach roadway, and 
grading. 
 
Weather permitting construction is anticipated to be completed by February 2026. Iowa 
Bridge & Culvert LC of Washington, Iowa is the prime contractor. 
 
For updates on this project, visit the Secondary Roads Department, Road Construction 
Updates link on the Johnson County webpage (www.johnsoncountyiowa.gov). 
 
 

-END- 

JOHNSON COUNTY ENGINEER 
Paul Wittau, P.E. 

SECONDARY ROAD DEPARTMENT 
ASSISTANT COUNTY ENGINEER 
Rob Winstead, P.E. & P.L.S. 

 

MAINTENANCE SUPERINTENDENT 
Kevin Braddock 

 

ASST. MAINTENANCE 

SUPERINTENDENT 
Shannon Smith 

ASSISTANT COUNTY ENGINEER 
Matt Amelon, P.E. 

 
ASSISTANT TO THE ENGINEER 

Jesse Ward, P.E. 

ROADSIDE VEGETATION MANAGER/ 
 WEED COMMISSIONER 

Chris Henze 

 

ASSISTANT COUNTY ENGINEER 
Ed Bartels, P.E. & P.L.S. 

 


